

1700 S. O'Plaine Rd, Green Oaks, IL 60048 • (847) 367.4120 • www.ogschool.org

OAK GROVE BOARD OF EDUCATION MEETING 11-20-18

This is a summary of events that occurred at the November meeting, not the official minutes.

Superintendent's Report

- SEDOL governing board meeting, November 28th
- PTO's Holiday Halls Dec. 1st
- Feed My Starving Children Dec. 7th
- Veterans Day ceremony was a success
- Thank you to the PTO for feeding teachers during conferences
- Triple I Dr. Lemon, Mr. Graves, Dr. Cacciatore and Mrs. Manski will be presenting at the conference
- County will release the winner of our State Representative tomorrow following the verification of the count

New Business/Information

- Mr. Blumberg and Dr. Cacciatore gave a presentation to the Board regarding OSMO that is being used on iPads. These were purchased with a grant from the OGSEF. Mrs. Honaker in Kindergarten and Miss Paulson in 1st grade are using them.
- Committee reports are attached to BoardBook
- Dr. Lemon proposed a discussion regarding continued use of the building as an election site in the future. The County has asked for a signed contract for the 2019 calendar year
- Mr. Graves discussed the proposed space adjustments for next year:
 - o All front office staff would be located in the Junior High Office
 - o Mr. Fenton would relocate to the Junior High Office
 - o The Business Office would relocate to the Elementary Office
 - o Nurses will be located in Mr. Fenton's present office and the current nurse's office
 - Ms. Waehner would relocate to the District Office, freeing up the room to be a conference room once again

Approvals

- The Consent Agenda was approved
- Personnel Action was approved
- The FY18 tax levy was approved
- The Board approved the updated District Title I Plan

Next Meeting is December 18, 2018